
 
 

 
 

 

05.12.2019  

 

To: 

Vladimir Bronfenbrener, Secretary-General,  

Black Sea Academy for National Security,  

Varna Free University “Chernorizets Hrabar”         

                                                                                                       

 

Dear Mr. Bronfenbrener, 

 

 

On behalf of the Ariel Cyber Innovation Center (ACIC), I would like to thank you and 

your colleagues for the professionalism and warm hospitality in Varna during the 

cyber security course. 

  

I, along with my colleagues Dr. Moti Zwiling and Achiad Alter, highly appreciate the 

activity of the Black Sea Academy for National Security. The Academy’s 

understanding of today’s educational needs for Cyber and National Security make the 

Black Sea Academy for National Security a deserved regional leader in this field. 

 

We are very impressed by the professional level of Mr. Vladimir Bronfenbrener and 

his efforts to improve the level of national security of Bulgaria. As one of the leading 

centers for cybersecurity, we are glad for the opportunity to collaborate with the Black 

Sea Academy for National Security and to continue to take part in this important 

process.     

 

 

Sincerely, 

 

    

Prof. Albert Pinhasov 

  

 


